
TARGET 
HOW ARE WE GOING? 

Lions V Districts Cancer Foundation Inc 

June 2020 

Lions V Districts  
Cancer Foundation 
Patron: Mr Frank Costa AO 

Ambassador: Mr David Mann AM 

The LVDCF was formed with the initial 
mission of establishing a mobile Skin 
Cancer Skin Check and Awareness Unit in 
Victoria and Southern New South Wales 
with related skin check facilities provided by 
accredited trained Dermoscopists and other 
appropriately qualified personnel. 

BOARD: 
The Board of Management is 
representative of Lions V Districts and 
manages and oversees the project. 

Chairperson:  
Mr Bruce Hudgson (V2) 

Secretary:  
Ms Delwyn Seebeck (V2) 

Treasurer:  
Ms Joanne McNamara (V5) 

Business Development: 
Phil Clinkaberry (V1-4) 

Professional Advisory Coord.: 
Pat Mills (V5) 

Trustees: 
Murray Baud (V1-4) 
Ian Graiton (V3) 
Barry Higgins (V6) 

Advisor to the Board: 
Tony Benbow (V5) 

ADVISORY PANEL:  
An expert advisory panel provides guidance 
to the Board on all medical matters 
pertaining to the operation of the project. 

CONTACTS: 
Ph: 0412 396 763 

E. viclionscf@gmail.com  

W. http://lionsvdcf.org.au/  

Mail:  
Secretary 
Lions V District Cancer Foundation 
PO Box 554 
Colac VICTORIA 3250 

BANK DETAILS: 
Account: Lions V Districts Cancer 
Foundation Public Fund 
Bank: Inglewood & Districts Community 

Bank®, Branch of Bendigo Bank  

BSB: 633 000 
Account no.: 168189413 

ABN: 80 754 119 500 

Donations $2 and over are tax deductable 

FACEBOOK: @Lions V District 

Cancer Foundation 

WEB: http://lionsvdcf.org.au/   

NEWSLETTER 

With 35.4% of our target achieved so far, we are making 

wonderful inroads, but we still need your support.  

Get behind this most valuable service project 

CLUB SUPPORT 
We are very grateful for the support of many clubs across the V Districts, 

however we need more! Currently, we have raised 35% of the budget 

required.  

This project is for all V Districts Clubs. It will provide a purpose built mobile unit, 

fully equipped with the necessary equipment to conduct skin cancer screenings 

for free to all  

The concept of the project is such that it becomes a life -saving service project for 

all host clubs. We need your support to allow for this service to occur.  

First of all though, we need to get the van up and running and fully operational.  

WE NEED THE HELP OF EVERY V DISTRICTS CLUB. 

mailto:viclionscf@gmail.com
http://lionsvdcf.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/Lions-V-District-Cancer-Foundation-2109951095725836/
https://www.facebook.com/Lions-V-District-Cancer-Foundation-2109951095725836/
http://lionsvdcf.org.au/


DONATIONS 

Any donation, big or small, helps us to move closer 

to the target. But we need a total of at least 

$350,000 just to get started. See page 4 for 

donation details.  

Please discuss at your next meeting, consider a 

personal contribution and encourage others to 

support us and make a commitment! 
 

CONTRIBUTORS 
Our last two months have been very productive, 

with the following wonderful donations being 

made: 

¶ Blackburn LC $1000 

¶ Donvale LC $300 

¶ Portarlington Drysdale LC $5000 (silver Award)  

¶ Vermont LC $500 

¶ District 201 V5 $3,347 (silver)  

¶ V5 Cabinet Members - $500 

¶ William Bennett $50  

¶ Ararat LC $5,000 (silver) 

¶ Connected Communities $10,000 (gold) 

¶ Koo Wee Rup LC $1,000 

¶ Wantirna $200 

¶ The Australian Lions Foundation $30,000 

(platinum)  

¶  

NEW FUNDRAISING 
Following a successful campaign over a number 

of years in Western Australia (the Lions Cancer 

Institute), the Board of Trustees have taken a 

considered decision to employ the services of 

Children’s Operations to undertake ongoing 

fundraising. Such funds will help cover the 

recurrent running costs of the van once it is 

operational and hopefully provide an injection of 

funds to help us realise our target. 

$500 Bunnings Vouchers 
 

Many clubs may have received a gift card from 

Bunnings in lieu of cancelled BBQs. Wondering 

what to do with it? Why not raffle it or make 

some arrangement to raise funds with it and 

send your raised funds to us? It will be very 

well received and goes to a great cause!  



As a form of fundraising, this group seek business sponsors to help 

them run events for disadvantaged and disabled children.  

Meeting with the companyõs Director, Andrew Chapman, the 

Board of Trustees were convinced that this direction, while likely 

to build gradually, will provided an effective funding stream into 

the future.  

Experience in other states indicates initial success with, perhaps, 

thousands of dollars profit for the organisation, and the 

momentum being built over time. The Lions Cancer Institute (WA) 

are now receiving over $100,000 per year, which ensures their 

running costs are covered. We expect a similar trajectory!  

 

CALL FOR VOLUNTEERS 
It has been pleasing to see the number of volunteers already 

indicating a keen interest in being involved in this wonderful 

service project. 

Lions V Districts Cancer Foundation is making a call for suitably 

qualified medical professionals and those with appropriate 

medical knowledge and/or practice, to undertake training 

as Dermoscopists.  

The proposal is that the Dermoscopists will be volunteers. Once 

training is completed the Dermoscopists will be reimbursed their 

training costs contingent on a commitment to voluntary work.  

Training will be undertaken via an online training course, with 

professional supervision and experience supporting the trainees on 

completion of the course.  

We need people willing to commit to support this project serving rural 

and remote communities, by becoming a trained dermoscopist.  

We will also require suitably licenced  truck drivers, helping to 

transport and position the van and administrative assistants, willing to 

assist with scheduling of appointments and managing the process of van 

visits.  

Please request a registration by going to this link at our web 

site: http://lionsvdcf.org.au/?page_id=191 or go to the home 

page and click on Volunteer. Alternatively, send an email to 

viclionscf@gmail.com . 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

RATIONALE 
The Districts of Lions International in 

Victoria and Southern New South Wales 

have identified a distinct need for a 

mobile skin cancer check and 

awareness unit to operate across 

Victoria and, in particular, in remote 

areas and towns and centres not 

serviced, or fully serviced, by 

dermatologists or other skin specialists. 

Australia has one of the highest skin 

cancer rates in the world. This is 

nothing to be proud of. With our love of 

the outdoors and our, at times, harsh 

climate, as a people we are often 

exposed to the dangers of excessive 

amounts of ultra violet radiation.  

Despite many campaigns and 

promotions, people remain ambivalent 

to checking for possible lesions, and 

attitudes about sun protection and 

prevention remain mixed - with many 

people still not taking adequate 

measures to protect themselves.  

Accessibility to skin checks and, in turn, 

to skin specialists is limited. GPõs with 

suitable vision magnification tools can 

help, but this method is not as accurate 

as the use of a dermoscope by a trained 

practitioner, and still presumes that 

people are requesting a check of their 

skin. People living in regional areas are 

more at risk, with mortality rates higher 

in those areas, which can be attributed 

to a higher proportion of outdoor 

workers, poor accessibility to 

dermatologists and inadequate 

approaches to sun protection. 

http://lionsvdcf.org.au/?page_id=191
mailto:viclionscf@gmail.com


SUPPORT US 
Donations: see below for how to 

donate. We need as much as 

$350,000 to make this project a 

reality, and running costs will be as 

much as $90,000 per annum. 

Corporate Connections: we would be 

pleased to receive details of any 

possible corporate supporters.  

Volunteer: see page 3 

Facebook: like us on Facebook 

and spread the word!  

DONATIONS 
The Foundation gratefully accepts donations to support 

the screening program.  

Cheques should be made payable to - Lions V District 
Cancer Foundation and sent to: 

Lions V District  Cancer Foundation 
PO Box  554 
Colac 
Victoria, Australia 3250 

Or 

Direct deposit can be made to: 

BANK DETAILS: 
Account: Lions V Districts Cancer Foundation Public 
Fund 

Bank: Inglewood & Districts Community Bank®, Branch of 

Bendigo Bank  

BSB: 633 000 

Account no.: 168189413 

Kindly remember to include an identifiable reference. If a 
receipt is required, please advise the secretary of details. 

 

Donations $2 and over  are tax deductible 

 

ABN: 80 754 119 500 

DID YOU KNOW? 
The Lions V Districts Cancer Foundation Skin Cancer Check and 
Awareness project is, as its name suggests, aimed at not only 
providing free skin checks, especially to those that are 
disadvantaged when it comes to seeking dermatological service 
access, but also to help raise and build awareness relating to the 

dangers of sun exposure and the ways to protect and self-check skin. 

Skin specialist services in Victoria are limited outside of Melbourne and, 
by their nature, do not provide a systematic approach to skin checks:  

¶ There are no public funded skin cancer check programs in Victoria  

¶ There are 199 dermatologists in Victoria ð most live in Melbourne  

¶ Just 15 dermatologists hold clinics in eight Vic country towns and 
centres  

The role of a dermatologist extends beyond skin checks and treatment 
of skin cancers and melanoma ð e.g. many specialise in paediatric 
dermatology.  Being a specialist service, they do not arrange for a 
systematic approach to skin checks and the role of a dermatologist 
extends to a broad range of skin conditions, with skin checks and 
treatment for melanoma simply one part of their overall role.  
Attending a dermatologist requires awareness and referral. It assumes 
that a person will either self -identify a possible lesion or take the 
precaution of having their skin checked regularly. For many, this is 
simply not a reality and demonstrates that there is a distinct need for 
better awareness, particularly among outdoor workers and more 
particularly among outdoor workers in more remote areas.  

Other services, such as Onsite Clinics organised by some private 
companies, whilst admirable, donõt address the issues listed above, as 
they rely on a Company or worksite pursuing a booking. This does not 
address the needs of self employed people, retirees and people in 

remote locations. Our project aims to redress obvious disadvantage.  

AWARDEES 
SILVER ($2,000 - $9,999) 

Waverley LC, Strathford LC, Northcote LC, Werribee LC, Marysville LC, 
Tatura LC, Warnambool LC,  Doutta Galla LC, Taylors Lakes LC, Ararat 

LC, District 201V5, Portarlington Drysdale LC 

GOLD ($10,000 - $19,999) 

Connected Communities  
 

Geoff and Helen Handbury Foundation 

 

PLATINUM ($20,000 plus) 

The Australian Lions Foundation 


